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Mustang of the Month 

Jordyn  

Osborne 

 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! Too much fun for one page. See more inside. 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

In this issue: 

President’s Message 

Charity Involvement 

Minutes  

Membership News 

 Mustang of the Month  

 New Members  

For Sale 

In the News 

Events 

 Past Events 

 Events for the Year  

 This Month at a Glance 

Event Flyers 

Our Sponsors 

Look for the Trivia Question & 
Fun Facts 

Don’t forget the fol-

lowing club events 

this month: 

Hood Canal Cruise 

FNDO 

Like us on Facebook 

See Calendar 

Save the date: 

Sept 9th—Hood Canal Cruise 

See the flyer inside 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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W e survived another Car-show. The threat of some possible water 
droplets kept some people at home but those that came out en-

joyed a beautiful day. Thank you to everyone that helped plan and organize this 
great event, but most of all THANK YOU to everyone that came out and partici-
pated in the show. Without your participation, our club would not be able to give 
so much back to the community. In addition, lets give a great big shout out to 
our sponsors, as well. They always step up, which also helps to make this show 
a success every year.  

We had our annual club picnic (YEEE HAAA!!!).  Thank you, Charlene, and 
Joanie for putting together a great day at Pioneer Park. We had beautiful 
weather, gorgeous cars, good food, and better friends. 

Check out the flyer with the details for the Hood Canal Cruise on 9 Sept. Any 
time we can drive our cars on a beautiful curvy road with fantastic views of 
Hood Canal is a good time. 

The last two big Mustang Shows of the year are this month, Ponies in the Sun 
(Yakima) and Ponies in the Park (Lacey), Sept 17 and 24 respectively.  These 
clubs were big participants in our show so lets return the favor and participate in 
their shows. 

On a serious note, this club can only do good thing if good people get in-
volved.  Elections are fast approaching and we are looking for people that want 
to help guide the club forward. The four executive positions (President, Vice-
President, Treasurer, and Secretary) and the four director positions are elected 
each year.  If you are interested in any of these positions please contact any of 
the current board members (listed to the left) and they would love to show you 
what they do.  

 

Hope to see you all soon, 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

President’s Message 

2016 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Butch Blodgett (206) 858-1045 

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—

Charlene Rivera (360) 459-3993 and 

Missy Willert (253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Trivia Question: 

Q—When did the 1st Ford Mustang appear in a movie? What movie? 
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50/50 Raffle 

 
50/50 tickets for 2017 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 
the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  
Half will go to a club member in December and half goes 

to Santa’s Castle. 

 
Goal: $500.00  Currently: $156.00 

$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

2017 Charity Running Total  

Socks 328 Pairs Hats/scarfs 42 Gloves 38 pairs Cash  

Donations 

$1146.33 

EFN—

April 

4124 lbs of 

toilet paper 

(about 10,800 

rolls) 

Peanut Butter 317 lbs Cereal 53 pounds 

and $35 

cash 

Toys for Santa’s 

Castle 

53 toys and $510 in 

cash and gift cards 

Back-

packs & 

school 

supplies 

33 packs filled 

with supplies 

and $170 

cash for more 

      

Next Charity Items 

Be looking for sales for pasta and seasoning and pasta sauces for another 

food drive coming in September. 

$156 

August Charity Items 

Backpacks and School  

Supplies 

 

Well the club and those attending the 
car show came through again with 
supplies to get kids started right for 
school. We collected 33 packs filled 
with supplies and $170 in cash that 
will purchase more. 

 

All of this will go to 
Caring for Kids. 
They will greatly 
appreciate it. 

(see next page for 
more) 
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Charity Involvement (Continued) 

So, you know how sometimes things happen and 

you forget to do something you should have done? 

And then when you correct your error it turns out 

better? 

I was all set up to take pictures at our 25th Anniver-

sary Car Show Awards. We had just finished hand-

ing out all the raffles and were ready to call out the 

winner of our 50/50. Half of this goes to one of our 

charities, St. Francis House in Puyallup. Each year 

we invite Sister Pat to join us and accept our dona-

tion. She is very busy but this year she made it to 

the show. I was so excited that she was there, I for-

got to capture a photograph.  

My husband and I decided we would 

try to catch her and some photos of 

the charity the next day….. And then 

this happened.  

Now we will go back to give her a 

ride…. 

Thanks to all who contributed to this 

at the show. Sister Pat explained that this type of 

donation contributes to keeping families in their 

homes when a bill or two can be the difference be-

tween a place to live or being homeless. 

We were able to contribute over $400 which be-

came over $800 when the 50/50 winner gave her 

the majority of his share of the winnings and 

then...someone wanted to make it an even 

amount...Sister Pat was able to walk away with 

$1000 to help those who need it. 

Mustang people stepped up and did a great thing 

this day. Thank you to all of you who contributed. 

Some of the Volunteers and Sponsors at PCMC Car Show 

Many thanks to all that helped in many ways to make 

for a great show! See photobucket for more photos. 
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Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman –Welcome new 

members and one returning member. 

MCA – Nancy Freeman – MCA show in Kansas, there 

will be over 400 Mustangs to judge and 50 plus for dis-

play only. 

Approval of July 2017 General Meeting Minutes as 

they appear in the “Pony News” 

1st Missy Willert, 2nd Chuck Botsford - Membership Ac-

cepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Car Show – Revenue – Sponsorship, T-shirts, Pre- 

        Registration, Day of Show Registration,     

        Raffle, Petty Cash 

         Expenses –  Raffle, Truck Rental & Gas,   

         Awards, Volunteer Refreshment, Club         

         Participation, Sponsor Plaques, Sponsor     

         Thank You, Chair Thank You, Petty Cash 

Club –  Revenue – Membership Dues, General Meeting     

 Raffle, Window Cling, Car Show 

Expenses – Bank Charge, Cruises, Club Picnic, 

Car Show 

1st Paul Geise, 2nd Paul Youngedyk - Member Accepted 
and Approved. 

Old Business 

Car Show – Missy Willert & Charlene Rivera –The 33 

backpacks and $170 will be donated to Caring for Kids. 

Sister Pat from St. Francis House received the $400 from 

half of the 50/50, plus the winner donated $340, plus an-

other donation of $260 totaling $1000. We had 142 regis-

tered cars, down by 30 cars due to the rain in the am. 

The classics and modifieds stayed home. Great Show, 

Great Raffles, Great Goodie Bags, Great Guests, and 

Great Members. Thank you to all who helped by volun-

teering, donating, and/or sponsoring. 

Guest Speaker – Lance Lambert joined us to share a 

few chapters of his new book “A Kid’s Kingdom Growing 

Up in the City of Destiny”. He is writing for the Seattle 

Times and has a radio show on 107.3 on Wednesdays at 

10 am and Thursdays at 11 am. You can watch reruns of 

his television show Vintage Vehicle on the local access 

channel. Lance has brought copies of his books for pur-

chase – cost $15, you can also purchase them on Ama-

zon. Thank you, Lance for the great stories. 

Christmas in July Cruise – Nancy Freeman – Thank 

you for all the great toys, gift cards, and cash that were 

donated to Santa’s Castle. Santa’s Castle was very 

grateful for the donation. 

Mustangs on the Waterfront – Great Show! 

Hood Canal Cruise - Burt Kreidler – This is still in the 

planning stage – it will be the long way around Hood Ca-

nal. More info to come. 

PCMC Member’s Only Picnic – Charlene Rivera – Join 

us on August 27 for a Western BBQ – the club will sup-

plies the main dish, plates, utensils, Ice Tea, Lemonade, 

and water. Please bring a side dish or dessert to share. 

There will be slow drags, blind driver obstacle course and 

a bounce house. At the Frontier Park in Graham from 11 

am to 4 pm. 

Ponies in the Sun, Yakima – Charlene Rivera – Mus-

tang show is the third Sunday in September. Some mem-

bers go on Friday to enjoy the cruise Saturday morning 

and the cruise – in Saturday night. Some members drive 

over Sunday morning for the show only. Watch for more 

info. 

Ponies in the Park, Lacey – Greg Robbins – Meeting at 
I-5 & 512 McDonald’s at 7:15, leaving at 7:30 – Septem-
ber 24. Watch for more info. 

New Business  

Friday Night Dinner at Branks BBQ at 7pm.  

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to Tim & Nan-

cy Cleary. 

Submitted by 

Charlene Rivera 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—August 15, 2017 

Continued on next page 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $8.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – September 

Alice Cline     1993 

Pete & Nancy Freeman     1999 

Monika Kirkland     2004 

Sandra Smith    2005 

Mark & Linda Arsenault     2006 

Matt & Kassandra Sparkmon     2009 

Harley & Karen Edwards     2011 

Paul & LaVonne Youngedyk     2012 

Mike & Lynda Rasmussen     2012 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF August 31, 2017 

106 Member #s — 173 Members  

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 

Among Our Own—In Our Thoughts: 

Wishing a speedy recovery for Jay Roney who enter UW Hospital 

in late June with heart failure. He is now on the mend and will be 

joining activities in a couple of months. 

Good to see Gary Sullivan, up and about and smiling at the show 

as he recovers from surgery. 

Dennis Willert as he continues to recover from surgeries. 

Brian Simmons—welcome home from deployment 

Carol Patton as she recovers from surgery 

Look out Sturgis — here comes PCMC 
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It was shortly before my 16th birthday and I was 

looking like crazy on Craig’s list for a car.  I looked 

at several different makes and models of cars but I 

knew that I wanted something that went fast and 

had muscle behind it.  I like to go fast and get to 
where I am going quickly.  As I say, “Speedy is my 

middle name”.   

It was a nice October 

day when the car was 

found at a small dealer-

ship in the Puyallup ar-

ea.  I was not there when 

the car was being pur-
chased as I was in Centralia playing a fast pitch 

tournament.  My dad and grandparents got the car 

and he drove it down to me as a surprise.  It was a 

good day all around because as he was bringing 

me my new car, I hit a homerun during my game 

that night.   

After the game, as I walked outside, I saw my new 

car for the first time. I didn’t know that they had 

bought it or that my dad had driven it down to me.   

Since I was not 16 I did not get to drive it home but, 

I did get to ride in it.  The ball from my home run sits 

in my car.  

The car became known 

as, “Kermit”, named by 

those in my family.  This 

was mainly because the 

car was bright green.  
Kermit sits in the back 

window of my car 

watching and waiving to 

everyone as I pass by 

them.  Once Kermit is retired, I plan to get another 

Mustang but I want the next one to be a 5-speed 

GT convertible.  

By Jordyn 

Mustang of the Month 

Jordyn Osborne 

1998 Green Coupe, “Kermit”  

New Members  

Dan Challender & Wayne  

Nicholson—Lakewood 

2005 Gray GT Coupe 

 

 

 

George Ftikas—Tacoma 

1975 Mustang II 2x2 Blue 

1975 Mustang II Ghia Silver 

Bill & Frances Ostruske—Tacoma 

2001 Red Cobra 

How I Came About Getting My Mustang 
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Trying to keep up with the Mustang news? Here 

are a few items to check out. 

From Mustang Times: 

 First in case you missed it, check out the article 

and photos from Jon Clor. Look carefully! Yes, 

that is our own Chuck Botsford at last year’s 

Mustang II Reunion with his “slightly modified” 

1976 Mustang II. More Mustang II Reunions 

coming 

 In the same issue you will find an article about a 

1964 1/2 that has been in the same family since 

its purchase when the original family owner 

picked it off the truck as it was unloaded. Within 

the article you will find a photo of the first person 

to buy a Mustang, Gail Wise.  

 As for books, Shelby Mustang GT350 sounds 

like an interesting read. Written by Chuck Cant-

well, who worked at Shelby American in 1964, 

with Greg Kolasa as co-author. It tells the story 

of working at Shelby American and of the pro-

cesses that led to the 1966 Shelby GT350 and 

eventually the 1967 Shelby GT500. 

From my own reading: 

 Although not a Mustang book, Driving with the 

Devil by Neal Thompson is about moonshine, 

NASCAR, and includes the role played by the 

Ford V-8. I have found it fascinating to read 

about the roots of this sport. Where did moon-

shine come from? What socio-economic condi-

tions made the time and locations ripe for boot-

legging and the original NASCAR drivers and 

money men?  

In  Griot’s Garage: 

 New Rinseless Wash & Wax. This is a great 

product for apartment dwellers as you just dilute 

the wash then wash and dry. No hose required. 

You can even presoak for really dirty cars. 

 Keep sending me interesting news you 

have found. 

 

Life is always an adventure…… 

 Enjoy the ride! 

In the News 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

 

What you will find on the site? 

 

This is where we have our photo history. When you get there, you will see our most recent uploads. 

 

Go to the library. The first page will be a few of the months event photos. Look off to the left and you will see 

the folders by years. If you want to see all of the photos from an event, select the year and the month and 

then the event you want to see should be there. Open that and you will have all the photos that have been 

posted from that particular event from whomever has posted any photos. 

 

Enjoy! 

Using Photobucket 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

For Sale 

Can any one help out a member? 

Hi, I am Brian Zahnow. I am restoring a ‘68 Mustang and I need a tail shaft for a 4 speed toploader for the 

small block Mustangs between 1967 and 1973 . These tailshaft are Mustang specific. Other Ford's won't 

work because Mustang hoods are longer.  My number is 732 5079.  

Thanks,  

Brian  

Needed for a Restoration 

Here is your chance if you didn’t get a show shirt 

For the “rock bottom” price of $13, you can purchase a 2016 or 2017 show shirt. 

Limited sizes 

No mailing—you will have to pick it up at a PCMC event or meeting 

Please contact Charlene at riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net or 360-459=3993 

Car Show Shirts for Sale 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
tel:%28253%29%20732-5079
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25th Annual Pierce County Mustang Club Car Show   

August Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: 

Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

The Birth of a Pierce County Mustang Club Goodie Bag: 

After the planning work that started in January (actually September of the year before), we be-

gan the prep stages for the show. As usual, it 

began at Rick and Joanie Nordlund’s for the 

packing of the goodie bags.  

If you registered early, this all could have 

been yours! 

 

If you did get one this 

year, let Charlene know 

what your favorite item 

was. 

It’s Saturday 

morning and 

here they come, 

my drivers! I 

wonder where we are going. Not to a car show, I 

didn’t get a bath yesterday. Oh no, they have boxes 

and more boxes. Don’t they know I’m not a truck! At 

least we are going for a drive. 

Wow, no traffic. I know 

this road. Koolrde lives 

down that road. Well, I 

guess we aren’t going 

there. Wait, I know this 

road, too. The club stor-

age shed is there but we passed the entrance. 

What’s this? This is new. Our Mustang friends are 

here though and so is the big truck!  

Oh! I know what this means. The PCMC Car Show 

is tomorrow! Hopefully, I will get a bath. The last few 

years they were too busy and got home too late to 

give me one. 

Wow! I thought they put a lot of 

stuff in me but look at that big 

truck. I think I just lost 200 lbs. 

They emptied me into the truck. 

Next stop, my BFF Spooky’s home for more stuff for 

the truck. Oh boy! There is almost as much stuff at 

Spooky’s as there was at the shed. But now, bath 

time and I will be all clean for the show! 

It’s show day! I got my bath and more stuff loaded 

into my trunk. It is very early. Car show, here we 

come! Well, so what’s a little rain. It should be done 

by 8am. 

They are opening the gates at Griot’s Garage for 

me. Hooray, I get to park on the grass! Nice and 

cool! A perfect spot where I can see everyone and 

everything that is happening. 

Continued on next page 
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25th Annual Pierce County Mustang Club Car Show (cont.)  

Look at all my 

friends, old and 

new coming to the 

show. There’s 

Checkers, wonder 

if they have new 

bling. Fat Mustang 

is looking good with 

all his new bling. Koolrde, good thing our hoods are 

up, otherwise we would be blinded by the shine. Here 

is CIGotIT looking good and CIGot12, nice paint job! 

Candy is looking sharp. Stand 

up straight, our “Vietnam Vet-

eran” is here. Here comes last 

year’s Best of Show. Look at 

the Bosses, Cobras, Machs, 

Shelbys, Saleems, and 

Roushes. All nice and clean and shiny.  

Whoo! Whoo! Look at those “Fox Bodies” and the 

Mustang IIs. I think the IIs have been hanging out at 

the garage, good thing we don’t test for steroids. 

Those first Mustangs don’t look a year older and the 

new ones all have 50 Years of Mustang design in 

them. SN95 are out in force. Hi! You parked by me.  

Do you hear that exhaust? 1SwtRde and LTD are 

here. Awesome! We miss their drivers. 

Look at those trucks. My own-

ers need to see what a real 

truck is and next time pack 

those boxes in it. Nice Fords 

out front and a couple of Mercurys have joined us 

too.  

Wow! I don’t think I have ever “seen” an 

Aria 51 Stealth at a car show before. I 

wonder if it will get “The Longest Dis-

tance” award. 

A new Mustang con-

vertible and a new Lincoln joined 

us. They are looking for new 

owners. It won’t take long. They 

are beautiful. That Continen-

tal might have found a new 

home with CIGot12.  

I think we’re all here and look-

ing our best! 

Need new insurance? Charlie Brown is here from All-

state. Need a new part? O’Reilly’s Auto Parts can fix 

you up. Want to go visit lots and lots of friends? 

Check out LeMay’s Family and Friends at Mary-

mount.  

Look at all the yummy food. 

Ivar’s Seafood is here. And wait! 

Is that coffee I smell? First time 

for that. 

Thanks for 

coming, Park and Grind! 

Awesome Goodie Bags and 

look at those raffle prizes! There 

are tables of trophies, nice and shiny like us. 25 

years of Pierce County Mustang 

Club, how cool is that! 

Submitted by Legend Lime 

Thank you to all of our sponsors, 

vendors, guests, committee members, and club 

members. Without your support and help, Pierce 

County Mustang and All Fords Round up would not 

have been the success that it was. 

Charlene Rivera and Missy Willert 

Co-Car Show Chairs  

 

 

 

PS.—Mark your calendar for next year, August 

12th at Griot’s Garage. 

Lakewood 

Korum 

Ford 

See Photobucket for all photos 
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Many thanks for Printer Cartridges: 

Sue and David Velasco for donating 8 printer cartridges to the club.  We will 

get $16 in Staples print coupons for them! Also to Charlene and Larry Rivera 

for the 4 cartridges they donated which will translate to $8 of coupons. 

Pierce County Mustang Club  Summer Club 

Picnic  Aug 27 

Howdy Y'll! 

We had a rootin’ tootin’ 
time. We arrived in our Mustangs and corralled 
them by the fence for all to see.  

Joanie rang the dinner bell to let 
us know it was time to put on 
the feed bags. We filled up our 
plates with some great grub - 
BBQ ribs, fried chicken, beans 
and more beans, lots of salads, 
corn on the cob, strawberry 
shortcake, pumpkin cake, fruit 
pizza and lots more. Lots of 
choices to fill our tummies. No-
body left hungry. Thanks to all 
who brought a side dish to 
share. 

The kids were busy in the 
jump house. 

The older 
kids were 
busy with 
slow drags 
and blind man's obstacle course. If 
you have never witnessed either 
one of these games- you are miss-
ing some fun! 
We awarded 
the slow drag 
winner, Bill 
Ostruske - a 

brand new member a great tro-
phy. The two person team of 
the blind man obstacle course, 
Luann (driver) and James 
(navigator) Hanson each got their own trophy to 

take home and they don't have to share. They all 
rode Mustangs, well drove Mustangs cars...... 

Thanks to Joanie for fixing the BBQ ribs and Rick 
for picking up the Fried Chicken. Jim Cassidy for 
helping with both games. Thanks to all who helped 
set up, run the games, set out food, clean up and 
pack the storage shed. 

It is always fun to relax and visit with our PCMC 
friends- thanks for coming! 

See you'll next year! 

Charlene 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PS - George - I won't 
tell anyone you were 
the first one eliminat-
ed in the Slow Drags. 
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FNDO—Brank’s      Aug 18   

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us next 

month at Tonala’s in 

Spanaway. 

Got a topic you are curious about or know 

about? 

Send me your stories or ideas for topics by the 25th 

of the month! What do you want to know about?  

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Trivia : 

Q—When/where did the custom of winners 

spraying champagne start? 

A—In 1967 at the 24 Hours of LeMans when 

Gurney and Foyt, driving the Ford GT40, saw 

C. Shelby and H. Ford II and decided it would 

be a good idea to spray them. The rest, as 

they say, “is history.” 

Have we got an opportunity for you?!! 

Yes folks, it is the time we start looking ahead to the future. We will be electing new officers in No-

vember so be thinking about how you would like to contribute to the success of the club.  We will 

elect officers and board members: 

President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer (although we have voted Nancy in for life on this 

one) and 4 board members.  

Meeting Raffle Coordinator: 

We have a winner! Margie Deck has volunteered to coordinate the meeting raffles. Monika, thank 

you again for the great work this year. Margie, tag—your it! 

“It isn’t about how you will participate, but what contributions you will make.” Unknown 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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Planned Events for 2017– Nothing to Do...Not Us!  

Cruises 

Sept 9—Hood Canal Cruise 

October 15—Fall Cruise 

November 11—Veteran’s Cruise
  

 

 

 

 

 

FNDO 

Sept 22—Tonala 

Oct 20—Ben Dew’s 

Nov 17—Buttered Biscuit 

Dec 15—Sizzler 

 

Other Club Events 

Oct 21—EFN 

Oct 28—2018 Planning Mtg 

Dec 2—Santa Parade 

Dec 9—PCMC Holiday Party 

 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 

Guest Speaker: Lance Lambert   August 

We had the privilege of 

having Lance Lambert 

read from his latest 

book, "A Kid's King-

dom Growing Up in the 

City of Destiny". Lance 

read exerts from his 

book while we laughed 

and found some con-

nections to our own 

lives. He has a great 

writing voice that paints a vivid picture of all his ad-

ventures growing up in Tacoma. We all particularly 

enjoyed the last story in the book. Lance explains 

that this experience is to date the most embarrass-

ing event of his life. Let's just say that this gradua-

tion night event has been brought up at every Stadi-

um High School class reunion since!  You will have 

to buy the book for yourself for the rest of the story.  

Thank you Lance for coming down south once again 

to share your new book and fun stories. We look for-

ward to the next new book next year.   

Lance is a journalist for the Seattle Times, the host 

of Vintage Vehicles (a TV show that he says will 

probable not air any new shows) and a radio host on 

a new station at 107.3 that begins airing in Septem-

ber. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 College Colors 

Day  

Bring Your Man-

ners to Work Day 

2 Calendar Ad-

justment Day 

 

Caffeine/

Gasoline 

3 Pet Rock Day 4 Macadamia 

Nut Day  

 

5 International 

Day of Charity 

 

PCMC Bd Mtg 

moved to next 

Tuesday 

6 Read a Book 

Day 

7Buy a Book 

Day 

8 Literacy Day  

 

9 Teddy Bear Day 

Hood Canal 

Cruise 

ACM Summer 

Ender Fender 

Bender 

10  

Swap Ideas Day 

11 Make Your 

Bed Day  

 

 

12 Chocolate 

Milk Shake Day 

PCMC Bd 

Mtg—Geise’s 

(6:30) 

PCMC Car 

Show Mtg—

Geise’s (7:00) 

13 Kids Take 

Over the Kitchen 

Day 

14 Cream 

Filled Doughnut 

Day 

15 Concussion 

Awareness Day 

16 International 

Read an Ebook Day 

17 Wife Appre-

ciation Day 

 

Yakima Show 

18 19 Talk Like a 

Pirate Day (we’ll 

see who reads the 

newsletter)  

 

PCMC Club 

Meeting (6:30) 

20 21 Miniature 

Golf Day 

22  

FNDO—Tonala 

in Spanaway 

(7:00) 

23 

24 Punctuation 

Day! 

Ponies in the 

Park in Lacy 

25 Family Day  

 

26 Johnny 

Appleseed Day 

27 28 Good 

Neighbor Day 

29 Ask a Stu-

pid Question Day 

 

World Heart Day 

30 Save Your 

Photos Day 

September 2017 

See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

 

Read a Book Month, Happy Cat Month, Sewing Month…. 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com


Pony News  September 



Pony News  September 



Pony News  September 

Fall Cruise 
 

Join PCMC members as we cruise to 

Olympia. 

October 15, 2017 

Meet at McDonald’s at I-5 & 512 

Meeting at 9 am Leaving at 9:15 am 

 
Follows us on the back roads to Lattin’s Cider 

Farm where you can pick a pumpkin, pick up some 

cider, or pick an apple fritter or two. Next a quick 

stop at the State Capital for a photo op. Then a no 

host lunch at Falls Terrance for a chance to relax 

and enjoy the water falls. After lunch take a walk 

to check out the Deschutes River, the old Olympia 

Brewery, and you might see a salmon or more. 

Questions – Charlene Rivera 360-459-3993 or 

RiveraLarryCharlene@comcast.net 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 21st 

8:45am – Noon 
 
 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92nd Street South 

Lakewood 
 

 
 

Must be 18 years of age. 

Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 
Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working 

in an unheated warehouse and comfortable shoes. 
 

 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 
By April 15th 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 

 

 

 
“Be alert to give service.  

What counts a great deal in life is what we do for others.”           
                                                                       Anonymous 
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100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

(continued on next page) 

The Todd Britten 

Family (Roger) 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com


Pony News  September 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by 
the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view 
the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: Sept. 19th at Korum in Puyallup—

6:30pm   

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

The Olson  

Family 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

